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Ends Policy #2   

Students at FES will demonstrate continuous improvement in literacy  skills, 

striving to meet or exceed the standards set by the Province of New Bruns-

wick.  

   “The Summer Slide”  

 

It is hard to believe that we are moving into our last month of the school 

year. During your child’s literacy block this month teachers will be continu-

ing to gather data by observing, interviewing and collecting written as-

sessments. This data will help provide a clear evaluation of your child’s 

performance in Listening and Speaking, Reading and Viewing, and Writ-

ing and Representing. 

 

Research from a number of countries has shown the dramatic impact 

summer learning loss (“the summer slide”) can have on some students. By 

providing your children with a few educational activities in the summer 

you can prevent this from happening. For example: look for a summer 

reading club at the library, visit the museum on a rainy day, read to your 

child, or have your child read to you . These are just a few of the activities 

that you can do over the summer to help promote literacy in your home 

(cottage, trailer, car…J). 

 

 “The more that you read, the more things you will know. The more that 

you learn the more places you will go.” Dr. Seuss 

 

Happy Summer 

Mrs. L. Shillington 

             Literacy Lead 



Problem Solving Strategy of the Month:   WORK BACKWARDS 
What if you know the result of a situation, but you don't know the beginning? For example, you might know that you end up with 

thirteen baseball cards after doing a certain number of trades and you want to figure out how many cards you had before the trad-

ing started. In that case you need to work backwards; you have to think about your actions in reverse order. This strategy works 

for any sequence of actions when you know the end result rather than the starting place. Try working backwards to solve these 

problems: 

 
                      
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Math Corner 
 
(Ends Policy #3—Students at FES will demonstrate continuous improvement in numeracy skills, 

striving to meet or exceed the standards set by the Province of New Brunswick)  

A Note from the Music Room 
 
  
This month students will be wrapping up their keyboard unit of exploration (for primary we are working on 

loud/soft, and high/low, patterns on the piano keys, and long/short sounds) and reading notation (Upper 

Elementary are working on reading notes on a treble clef staff, finding middle C, finger exercises, and some 

short known songs such as twinkle, twinkle, and Mary had a little Lamb). As well, we will be reviewing what 

we have learned this year, playing some review games, and revisiting some of our favourite songs of the 

year. 

 

It has been a fun year filled with lots of songs and special activities-besides our concerts we participated in 

music Monday in May, Some grade 3 classes are recording children songs for the babies in their Roots of Em-

pathy programs, some students have started their own bands, Grade 5 sang “True Colors” for anti-bullying, 

one music class was lucky to have seniors from Kings Way visit each month and much more. A great year of 

blossoming musicians! Have a wonderful summer! 

K - 2 3 - 5 Challenge! 

  
What is the starting number? 

 

  
Jo gave a number problem to 

Nelda. She told her to pick a 

number, add 10 to it, double that 

sum, and then subtract 5. Nelda's 

answer was 39. What number did 

she start with? 
  
  

  
What is the starting number? 
  
Start at ☐ 
Add 6 
Multiply by 2 
Divide by 8 
End at 9. 



What’s Happening In the Gym? 

 
Outcomes for K-1 for the month: 

 

1.  Students will be expected to combine travelling, jumping and landing with control. 

2.  Students will be expected to demonstrate ways to send an object using a piece of equipment. 

3.  Students will be expected to describe how to land properly when jumping and understand why it is important 

for safety. 

4.  Students will be expected to share space and equipment with others. 

 

Lesson plans: We will be finishing up our Run, Jump and Throwing program this month.  Students will be assessed on 

their jumping, throwing and running skills. We also have some guests from Quispamsis Tennis Club coming in to teach 

our students some tennis.  We will continue a few lessons afterwards. 

 
Outcome for grades 2-3 for the month: 

 

1.  Students will be expected to demonstrate running, jumping and throwing in a variety of ways. 

2.  Students will be expected to send and receive a variety of objects with and without equipment such as a rac-

quet, baseball bat or hockey stick. 

3.  Students will be expected to identify safety rules and procedures for various activities. 

4. Students will be expected to accept responsibility willingly for assigned roles while participating in physical ac-

tivity. 

 

Lesson plans:  We will be finishing up our Run, Jump and Throwing program this month.  Students will be assessed on 

their jumping, throwing and running skills.  We also have some guests from Quispamsis Tennis Club coming in to teach 

our students some tennis.  We will continue a few lessons afterwards. 

 

 

 

Outcomes for grades 4-5 for the month: 

 

1.  Students will be expected to select and combine locomotor and non locomotor skills into complex movement 

sequences individually, with others and with objects. 

2.  Students will be expected to describe how activity affects body systems and levels of fitness. 

3. Students will be expected to participate willingly in a variety of activities from all movement categories. 

 

Lesson plans:  We will be finishing up our Run, Jump and Throwing program this month.  Students will be assessed 

on their jumping, throwing and running skills.  We also have some guests from Quispamsis Tennis Club coming in 

to teach our students some tennis.  We will continue a few lessons afterwards. 

 

 

 



 

 Guidance News 

 

Dear F.E.S. Families,  

 

We’ve had a wonderful year with the 7 Habits of Happy Kids.  It was a privilege to continue promoting 

the 7 Habits and rewarding to see the students embrace the habits with great enthusiasm.  A good 

guidance program helps children see their own potential, and that is certainly the underlying goal of 

each and every habit.  In the spirit of shaping young leaders, F.E.S. provides an impressive amount of 

leadership opportunities for students which include, but are certainly not limited to, the Tech Team, 

Green Team, Literacy Leaders, 7 Habits Team, and Cool Cats and Cool Kitties.  With such opportunities, 

it’s not surprising that Fairvale Elementary continues to help mould proactive, goal oriented learners 

who are skilled listeners and problem solvers . . . and who take time to sharpen their saws!  

 

As the 2014-15 school year comes to a close, I’d like to thank my co-workers, school administration, 

and F.E.S. families for their ongoing support. I’ve been honoured to have had so many people share 

their stories with me and trust me in a helping role. Of course the best part of the job is the children, 

and it’s always a joy to play even a small part in their young lives.  

 

Wishing you a wonderful summer break!  

 

Take care, 

 

Ms. Casey & Java (the puppet) 

Tech Tidbits 

As Summer approaches children will  have more time to relax and enjoy activities of their choice. 

Many children enjoy the use of electronics which include tablets, computers, Ipods etc. With the help 

of a district Technology Mentor we want to provide families with some links to websites that will provide 

you with information on safe internet practices and these sites are certainly worth while looking at!  

 

K-2:  

http://www.edutopia.org/blog/internet-safety-younger-elementary-mary-beth-hertz  

 

http://www.sps186.org/schools/techservices/internet_safety_information/?p=17667  

  

Grade 3-4: www.zoeandmolly.ca  

 

Grade 5: www.mediasmarts.ca  

  

Parent Resources: 

www.thedoorthatsnotlocked.ca  

https://exchange.nbed.nb.ca/owa/redir.aspx?SURL=MIFDU12gtcLvSb3ipWNyv46RfKE0Ou2BM9YXGvYioI8iJTCZZGfSCGgAdAB0AHAAOgAvAC8AdwB3AHcALgBlAGQAdQB0AG8AcABpAGEALgBvAHIAZwAvAGIAbABvAGcALwBpAG4AdABlAHIAbgBlAHQALQBzAGEAZgBlAHQAeQAtAHkAbwB1AG4AZwBlAHIALQBlAGwAZQBtAGUAbgB
https://exchange.nbed.nb.ca/owa/redir.aspx?SURL=97cE_xaD9CaG467KoFD4oxxSKe9gVNjpnO_ENSfrFjsiJTCZZGfSCGgAdAB0AHAAOgAvAC8AdwB3AHcALgBzAHAAcwAxADgANgAuAG8AcgBnAC8AcwBjAGgAbwBvAGwAcwAvAHQAZQBjAGgAcwBlAHIAdgBpAGMAZQBzAC8AaQBuAHQAZQByAG4AZQB0AF8AcwBhAGYAZQB0AHkAXwB
https://exchange.nbed.nb.ca/owa/redir.aspx?SURL=6wDmsMIL7XsR2F1ZsqtT04iNEik7abrGCVFb4i1OnVYiJTCZZGfSCGgAdAB0AHAAOgAvAC8AdwB3AHcALgB6AG8AZQBhAG4AZABtAG8AbABsAHkALgBjAGEA&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.zoeandmolly.ca
https://exchange.nbed.nb.ca/owa/redir.aspx?SURL=e-PDII4Y3_eXxGTMX5S_H5dkbxUuVuSPo_pp6Ghv_rkiJTCZZGfSCGgAdAB0AHAAOgAvAC8AdwB3AHcALgBtAGUAZABpAGEAcwBtAGEAcgB0AHMALgBjAGEA&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.mediasmarts.ca
https://exchange.nbed.nb.ca/owa/redir.aspx?SURL=rpqpuzUcmgkMFrJsUa659IcgXkIRr5wZJiEBIQ8xJG8iJTCZZGfSCGgAdAB0AHAAOgAvAC8AdwB3AHcALgB0AGgAZQBkAG8AbwByAHQAaABhAHQAcwBuAG8AdABsAG8AYwBrAGUAZAAuAGMAYQA.&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.thedoorthatsnotlocked.ca


 

SPEAKING OF SPEECH AND LANGUAGE…   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


